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From the President, Ari Laptev

15 June 2008

Dear Colleague,

Mathematics is a very dynamic subject that has a growing number of applications in both traditional
and new areas such as environmental science, biology, medicine, finances and telecommunication.
The present impressive technological development is unthinkable without the new discoveries made in
Mathematics, during the last decades. I believe that in order to progress, it is important to maintain
unity within the various branches of pure and applied mathematics. Many of us feel today, that it is
necessary to encourage a closer collaboration between pure and applied mathematics. The EMS can
play a uniting role in this collaboration.

We must not forget to think about the future of the next generation of mathematicians. The teaching of
mathematics in schools throughout Europe is not satisfactory. First year students arrive at universities
less and less prepared and it becomes increasingly difficult for university teachers to provide
specialists with a solid knowledge of mathematics.

The European Mathematical Society, founded in 1990, together with the European National
Mathematical Societies, play an increasingly important role in promoting Mathematical Sciences in
Europe. The most visible of the EMS activities are the four-yearly European Congresses of
Mathematics which awards ten EMS prizes to younger European mathematicians who have made
substantial contributions in different areas of our beautiful subject.

In conclusion I would like to point out that the future success of the EMS depends on wide support
from members of Pure and Applied Mathematical Societies in Europe, as well as a closer collaboration
between the EMS and other Mathematical communities and organizations throughout the world.
Iurge you to contribute to our activities by joining the EMS as an individual member.

I also invite you to contact me directly if you have any ideas of how the European Mathematical
Society can better fulfil its aims or benefit its members.

I hope, by displaying the poster and the leaflet and even by a message to all employees.
colleagues at your department might be convinced to join the EMS as individual members.
Please circulate the Newsletter issue and consider its subscription by your department or
library.

With best regards,
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Ari Laptev
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